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Our ref: DOC21/174891 

  
 
Rodger Roppolo 
Senior Planning Officer,  
Key Sites Assessments 
Planning and Assessment 
NSW Planning, Industry & Environment 
GPO Box 39, Sydney NSW 2001  
 
By email: rodger.roppolo@planning.nsw.gov.au  
 
 
Dear Mr Roppolo,   
 
Comments on Development Application (DA 10642) New Digital Advertising Sign –
Railway Overpass Above the Eastern Distributor, Woolloomooloo 
 
Thank you for your referral dated 18 February 2021 inviting comment from the Heritage Council 
of NSW on the above Designated Development proposal. 
 
It is noted that Heritage NSW (HNSW) has not provided comment on this application 
previously, however, as part of this assessment, a review of the documentation contained in 
the original Development Application, Notice of Exhibition, Agency Submissions and the 
Response to Submissions report has been undertaken.    
 
The new digital signage (4m x 13m) is proposed to be affixed to the northern side of the 
Woolloomooloo Viaduct over the M1. The Woolloomooloo Viaduct is listed on the Transport 
for NSW s170 Heritage and Conservation Register. The works are also located the vicinity of 
several locally listed heritage items as well as the following State Heritage Register Items: 

• Royal Botanic Gardens and Domain (SHR 01070)  

• Woolloomooloo Finger Wharf (SHR 01437) 

• The Gunnery (SHR 00927) 

• St Peter’s Church and Precinct (SHR 00148) 

• Sydney Harbour Naval Precinct (SHR 01705) 

• Juanita Nielsen’s House (SHR 01929)  
 
Our review of the documentation indicates that while the above SHR items are located in the 
vicinity of the proposal, they are at substantial distances from the project area (Royal Botanical 
Gardens and Domain at 120m and all other listings located more than 290m) and do not have 
any significant view lines to the proposed signage.  
 
Thus, it is considered that the comments from Heritage NSW related to the above SHR listed 
items are not required.  
 
It is recommended, however, that comments provided by The City of Sydney Council related 
to impacts upon locally listed heritage items in the vicinity of the proposal should be further 
deliberated.    
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If you have any questions regarding the above advice, please contact Mariyam Nizam, Senior 
Heritage Assessment Officer at Heritage NSW on 8837 6375 or 
Mariyam.Nizam@environment.nsw.gov.au.   
 
Yours sincerely 

 
Rajeev Maini  
Senior Team Leader - South Assessments,  
Heritage NSW 
Department of Premier and Cabinet 
As Delegate of the Heritage Council of NSW 
19 March 2021 
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